BOYS’ INDOOR BASKETBALL

ROAD RUNNERS

The boys completed their most successful season to date, playing in the B Grade of the Papakura Basketball Association Evening League. They lost only one league game during the season by a very close margin. The team finished the season South Auckland B Grade champions.

The team as a whole must be congratulated for their effort and desire to continuously improve their basketball. Nigel Mason once again proved to be an able team captain controlling the game from the back court with ever increasing confidence. Nigel, along with Wayne Van Diepen, George Bakker, Bernard Hewitt and Stephen Harvey, attained South Auckland representative honours during the season.

Apart from their club play the team had a fairly successful inter-school season with wins against Mangere, Birkdale and Lynfield and also took the South Auckland Secondary Schools Championship.

The departure of Bill Reeder was a blow to the team, for it was by his example that the team was able to gain its continuing confidence. The players rallied around for the remainder of the season and continued in their winning ways.

PINK FLOYD

The team was formed by a group of seventh formers, most of whom had never played before. Our first game was played in the middle of our progressive dinner and nobody really felt like playing a game entirely new to them. We lost. However with sponsorship from Mrs Bayly’s Fabric Shop and pink singlets we began improving and some of the luckiest ever goals were scored. Although predominantly a seventh form team, two privileged sixth formers were invited to play and W. Glass proved to be the most consistent player. Early on G. Cooke and J. Bayly scored many ‘unbelievable’ goals and later on T. Edwards and A. Goldstone became regular scorers. Usually with a height advantage, with M. Clark and Cooke both having inches to spare over the opposition, we soon managed a reasonable defense where G. Lendrum played well. We played 3 “grudge” matches against the College Cagers, winning two. In the summer we will hopefully have more wins as most of the winter games we lost were only by small, margins. Other team members were M. Hood, P. Griffths and A. Cosford, all of whom improved during the season.

CAGERS

Once again the school entered a team in the winter competition for those boys who have had little or no experience, at the game. Playing in the C grade, the team gave its best performances at the beginning of the season with wins against top-ranked teams. Coach Rudy Bakker tried hard throughout the season to get the team match-fit but our inexperience shone through in the games.

Although the team had no stars, special mention should go to goal scorers Graeme Spurdle and Colin McLaren and captain Dean Clark.

